
 

 

WORKSHOP NOTICE 
 
November 8, 2018 
 
 
TO:  All Interested Parties  

 
SUBJECT: PUBLIC WORKSHOP TO DISCUSS COST EFFECTIVENESS AND 

EMISSIONS ESTIMATES OF POTENTIAL AMENDMENTS TO 
ABOVEGROUND GASOLINE STORAGE TANK PHASE II VAPOR 
RECOVERY REQUIREMENTS 

 
The California Air Resources Board (CARB) staff invites you to participate in a public 
workshop (workshop) to discuss the cost effectiveness and emission estimates of 
potential amendments to aboveground gasoline storage tank (AST) vapor recovery 
requirements.  The workshop will take place in Sacramento, California at the location 
and time indicated below.  Interested stakeholders can participate in the workshop 
either in person or via teleconference. 
 

Aboveground Storage Tank Workshop 
Date: Tuesday, December 4, 2018 
Time: 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. (PST) 
Location: California Air Resources Board 

First Floor Conference Rooms 
1927 13th Street 
Sacramento, California 

  
 
Existing protected AST systems with remote dispensing are required to upgrade to 
Phase II Enhanced Vapor Recovery (EVR) by March 13, 2019.  To address potential 
concerns of cost effectiveness, CARB staff have conducted an analysis to determine 
the costs and emissions associated with the upgrade to Phase II EVR.  Based on this 
analysis, staff would propose amendments to existing requirements. 
   
At the workshop, CARB staff will make a short presentation, followed by a question-and-
answer period.  CARB staff will discuss the history of the California’s Phase I and 
Phase II EVR requirements for ASTs, the steps used to determine costs and emissions 
estimates, and will solicit feedback on proposed amendments.  The presentation and 
supporting information will be posted prior to the workshop on the Vapor Recovery 
Homepage at https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/our-work/programs/vapor-recovery.  

https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/our-work/programs/vapor-recovery
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We encourage you to attend the workshop in person; however, the workshop will be
accessible via listen only teleconference for those unable to travel to Sacramento.
Teleconference participants can call (800) 230-1085 (participant code not required).
Those participating by teleconference will be able to email questions or comments to
vapor@arb.ca.gov during the workshop.

If you require special accommodation for the workshop or need this document in an
alternative format (e.g., Braille, large print) or another language, please contact
Ms. Cynthia McKeith at (916) 324-7636 or by email atcynthia.mckeith@arb.ca.gov.
TTY/TDD Speech-to-Speech users may dial 711 for the California Relay Service.

If you have technical questions regarding the AST program, please contact
Ms. Donielle Jackson at (916) 445-9306 or via email atdonielle.jackson@arb.ca.gov. or
Ms. Merrin Wright at (916) 324-6191 or via email atmerrin.wright@arb.ca.gov. If you
have difficulties accessing the website or teleconference on the day of the workshop,
please call (916) 327-0900.

Sincerely,

George Lew, Chief
Vapor Recovery and Fuel Transfer Branch
Monitoring and Laboratory Division

cc: (via email)

Steve Mosunic
Sacramento Metropolitan Air Quality Management District

Kathi Crump
San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District

Merrin Wright, Manager
Vapor Recovery In-Use Program Section

Donielle Jackson
Monitoring and Laboratory Division

Cynthia McKeith
Monitoring and Laboratory Division
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